

# KNOX CENTRAL PRIMARY SCHOOL

Learning @ Heart

Phone: 03 9801 3289 Website: www.knoxcentral.vic.edu.au





Monday 22 <sup>nd</sup> August	Dental Van arriving Book Week Dress Up Day – parade 9.15am	Participating students Whole School Community
Friday 26th August	District Athletics Carnival No Assembly	Selected Students
Thursday 1 <sup>st</sup> September	Father's Day stall	PFA and students
Friday 2 <sup>nd</sup> September	Assembly – 3.10pm	Whole School Community
Sunday 4th September	Father's Day	
Monday 5 <sup>th</sup> September	JSC fundraiser – "Dress Up and talk like a Pirate" – gold coin donation	All students
Thursday 8 <sup>th</sup> September	School Council meeting	School Councillors
Friday 9th September	Summer Sports Round Robin	All senior school students
Monday 12h September	Book Launch – 9.15am	Whole School Community
Friday 16 <sup>th</sup> September	Footy Day Assembly – 2.10pm Last Day of term 3 – finish 2.30pm	All students Whole school community

## Student of the Week

#### Term 3 Week 5 & 6 2022

Foundation

Mukund for his unique ways of making \$1.00 when using silver coins. Year 1

Harleen for making a beautiful M&M rainbow during our science lesson

**Jerry** for using great suspense in his narrative writing to engage the reader. **Year 2/3** 

Excellent effort Jerry!

**Year 4/5** Chase for making a fantastic start at Knox Central!

Year 6 Codey for independently researching your chosen astronaut and writing a detailed

summary on the life of Buzz Aldrin. Well done 🙂







# From Lisa

#### **Book Launch**

One of KCPS' much loved events returns this term. Book launch is back! The writing focus for all students this term is narrative. Children are busily planning and writing a story which they will illustrate, publish and share with the school community on Monday 12<sup>th</sup> September.

#### **Parent Opinion Survey**

WE WANT OUR PARENTS/CAREGIVERS/GUARDIANS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK!

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents/caregivers/guardians think of our school. The Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered by the Department of Education and Training that is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding of families' perceptions of school climate, student behavior, and student engagement. We encourage all families to participate in this survey. Our school will use the survey results to help inform and direct future school planning and improvement strategies.

The Parent/Caregiver/Guardian Opinion Survey will be conducted from **Monday 15<sup>th</sup> August** to **Friday 16th September**.

The survey will be conducted **online**, only takes **20 minutes** to complete, and can be accessed at any convenient time within the fieldwork period on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones. The online survey will be available in a range of languages other than English. These include: Arabic, Vietnamese, Simplified Chinese, Chin (Hakha), Hindi, Japanese, Somali, Turkish, Punjabi and Greek.

An email was sent out last week with the link and PIN number for the survey. Please speak to Lisa if you would like more information.

## From Mrs. Taylor

We are looking for a few science consumables. If you have any of the following items at home and can spare them, we would be very thankful. Just send it along with your child(ren) to school.

- Cardboard (eg cereal boxes, shoe boxes)
- Fabric scraps
- Paper towel tubes wrapping paper tubes
- Newspapers
- Yarn, string, wool
- Cleaned plastic bottles

Thank you so much!



# Healthy, Interesting, Affordable Lunches Delivered to School! AT KNOX CENTRAL PRIMARY Wednesday & Friday

Order ONLINE until 8.30am on the DAY LUNCH IS REQUIRED

#### **PRE-LOVED UNIFORM SHOP**

We have our Pre-Loved Uniform Shop up and running again. All the second hand uniform has now been sorted and is on shelves according to size and it's easy to see what items are available. We'd love to add to our supply of pre-loved uniform to help our families, so if you have any good quality, clean second hand uniform that no longer fits and would like to donate it to our shop, it would be greatly appreciated. Just drop it at the office.

If you would like to purchase pre-loved uniform, please visit the office.

#### **Price List**

Dress – Summer or Winter Hoodie / Bomber Jacket School Bag	\$5 \$5 \$5	
Shorts / Skorts Polo Top – Short or long sleeve Hats Track Pants Winter Warmers	\$2 \$2 \$2 \$2	Don't Forget!  PRELOVED THE JOY OF SECOND HAND
Girls Winter Tights (new) Skivvies – (no logo)	<b>\$2</b> <b>\$1</b>	

# What's on in our community...

Please support our local businesses









# SCHOOL HOLIDAY FUN PROGRAM!

\$20 per session Primary School Aged Children (5-12 years)



Tuesday 20th September 10am-12pm







KINDER AGED PROGRAMS (12 MONTHS - 4 YEAR OLD KINDER) \$10, \$5 FOR SIBLINGS

> Thursday 22nd September 12:30-1:30pm: Kindergym Casual Play

Book through the online portal www.knoxgymnastics.org.au/ or contact: 9758 1089 info@knoxgymnastics.org.au

